
City of Fort Worth, Texas

Mayor and Council Communication
DATE:  04/22/25                                                           M&C FILE NUMBER:  M&C 25-0377

LOG NAME:  20ROSEDALE STREET CORRIDOR DYNAMIC MESSAGE SIGNS

SUBJECT

(CD 8, CD 9, and CD 11) Authorize Rejection of All Bids for the Installation of Dynamic Message Signs on the Rosedale Street Corridor for
Intelligent Transportation Systems 8 Project

RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the City Council authorize the rejection of all bids received for the installation of dynamic message signs on the Rosedale
Street corridor for the Intelligent Transportation Systems 8 project.

DISCUSSION:

This Mayor and Council Communication (M&C) is to reject all bids received for the Intelligent Transportation Systems (ITS-8) Rosedale Street
corridor Dynamic Message Signs (DMS) project.

The purpose of the ITS-8 project is to implement and activate a corridor management system, real-time traveler information with high-speed
communications on the Rosedale Street corridor from Forest Park Boulevard to Miller Road. The project scope includes procuring and installing
two (2) dynamic message signs on the Rosedale Street corridor for roadside vehicular messaging. These DMS signs will allow the City to
broadcast information based on real-time traffic conditions to improve the traffic flow along the corridor.

This project is funded using Federal Grant funds and is within the Texas Department of Transportation’s (TxDOT) Right-Of-Way, therefore TxDOT
has jurisdiction over the bidding process. The City, as a project partner with TxDOT, undertook the bidding process.

This project was advertised for bids on July 18 and July 25, 2024 in the Fort Worth Star-Telegram. On August 15, 2024 one company submitted
bids as follows:

Bidders Bids

Bean Electrical, LLC $671,140.00

TxDOT performed an extensive review of the bids and found discrepancies that could not be waived. Therefore, TxDOT advised the City in
December 2024, that the bid was non-responsive. The City intends to coordinate with TxDOT to re-advertise the project by the end of July 2025. In
order to increase the likelihood that future bids will include all TxDOT required documents, additional information will be included in the bidding
documents.

Staff recommends authorizing the rejection of all bids in anticipation of TxDOT's formal concurrence to reject all bids.

The project is located in COUNCIL DISTRICTS 8, 9, and 11.

A Form 1295 is not required because: This M&C does not request approval of a contract with a business entity.

FISCAL INFORMATION / CERTIFICATION:

The Director of Finance certifies that approval of this recommendation will have no material effect on City funds.

Submitted for City Manager's Office by:  Jesica McEachern  5804

   

Originating Business Unit Head: Lauren Prieur  6035

 Martin Phillips  7861

Additional Information Contact: Rajnish Gupta  2531

 Sagar Medisetty   2538


